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NOTICE TO RESIDENT 
 

NOTICE OF WEEKEND WORK AND 
TEMPORARY INTERSECTION CLOSURE 

Fisher Avenue and Deer Park Road/Dynes Road 
 

Dynes Road and Prince of Wales Drive 
Integrated Road, Sewer, and Watermain Construction 

ISD15-5035 
August 2017 

 

 
Dear Resident, 
 
Construction work for the Dynes Road and Prince of Wales Drive Reconstruction Project is now 
underway. Part of this project includes the installation of a large diameter trunk storm sewer, as 
well as replacing the existing sanitary sewer and watermain within the Fisher Avenue and Deer 
Park Road/Dynes Road intersection. In order to facilitate the sewer and watermain installation, 
the City of Ottawa has approved the temporary closure of the Fisher Avenue and Deer Park 
Road/Dynes Road intersection from August 25 to 28. 
 
Who: The Contractor, Greenbelt Construction Limited, is responsible to complete the 

work. 
 
Why:  The intersection closure is required to accommodate the Contractor’s equipment, for 

protection of existing utilities, and for safety of the workers and the public. 
 
What: The intersection of Fisher Avenue and Deer Park Road/Dynes Road will be closed 

in all directions to vehicular and bicycle traffic. 
 
When: The intersection closure is scheduled to be in-place from 7 p.m. on Friday, August 

25 to 6 a.m. on Monday, August 28, weather permitting. 
 
Where: Fisher Avenue and Deer Park Road/Dynes Road intersection. 
 
Detours 
Signed detours for vehicles and bicyclists will be in place during the duration of the intersection 
closure. A safe and accessible path of travel for all pedestrians will be maintained through 
and/or around the construction site. During the intersection closure, through traffic on Fisher 
Avenue will be detoured to Prince of Wales Drive using Meadowlands Drive and Baseline 
Road. Residents on Deer Park Road can access their community from Meadowlands Drive. 
Residents on Dynes Road can access their community from Arnot Road or Claymor Avenue. 
 
OC Transpo 
OC Transpo bus route 86 will be detoured during the planned intersection closure. Please refer 
to the OC Transpo website (www.octranspo.com) for information on the detour. 
 
Construction Disruptions 
The Contractor is assuming full responsibility for the construction work until the work is entirely 
complete. The Contractor will take every precaution necessary to minimize interruptions to the 
everyday life of your family and/or operation of your business, but as you can appreciate, there 
may be some inconvenience during the course of the work, such as delays and traffic detours 
when travelling through the construction zone, noise, dust and vibration. We would like to thank 
you in advance for your patience and co-operation. 
 
Accessibility 
Accessibility is an important consideration for the City. If you require special accommodations, 
please contact the undersigned. Provisions in the contract have been made in order to ensure 
Para Transpo vehicles are able to access the apartment buildings within the limits of this 
project. 
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Contact Information  
To obtain any additional information on this project, please contact the City’s Project Manager.  
 
City of Ottawa Project Manager: 
Franco Bonanno, P.Eng. 
Senior Engineer, Infrastructure Projects 
100 Constellation Drive 
Ottawa, ON  K2G 6J8 
Tel: 613-580-2424, ext. 21775 
Email: franco.bonanno@ottawa.ca 
 
Contractor Representative: 
Darrin Alberty, P.Eng. 
Greenbelt Construction Limited 
5151 Albion Road 
Ottawa, ON  K1X 0A5 
Tel: 613-822-1064 
Email: dalberty@greenbeltconstruction.ca 
 
Contract Administrator: 
Jason Bettez, P.Eng., M.Eng. 
J.L. Richards & Associates Limited 
864 Lady Ellen Place  
Ottawa, ON  K1Z 5M2 
Tel: 613-728-3571 
Email: jbettez@jlrichards.ca 
 
City of Ottawa On-Site Representative: 
Paul Neldon 
Construction Technician 
100 Constellation Drive 
Ottawa, ON  K2G 6J8 
Cell: 613-913-9396 
Email: paul.neldon@ottawa.ca 
 
For any emergency outside normal working hours on weekdays and weekends, please call the 
City of Ottawa at 3-1-1. 
 
cc: Councillor Riley Brockington, Ward 16 – River 

Councillor Keith Egli, Ward 9 – Knoxdale-Merivale 
 
Accessible formats and communication supports are available, upon request, at the following 
link: www.ottawa.ca/accessibleformat 

 


